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Chair's summary 

The sixteenth meeting of the Scenic Rim and 
Ipswich Community Consultative Committee (CCC) 
was held online for COVID-safe reasons on 
Thursday, 17 February 2022. 

This Chair's summary provides an overview of the 
committee meeting regarding the ARTC Inland Rail 
Calvert to Kagaru (C2K) Project. This summary is 
a precursor to the committee meeting minutes, which 
will be published on the Inland Rail website following 
preparation and endorsement by the committee Chair. 

The meeting was chaired by Ms Kathy Baburin, 
and attended by nine representatives appointed as 
members of the committee. Two apologies were 
received by committee members. A total of 37 
observers attended the meeting. 

The purpose of the meeting was to provide information 
on ARTC Inland Rail's operational modelling regarding 
the anticipated future train numbers and timings and 
discuss some upcoming community engagement 
activities to inform the next round of the draft 
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS). 

An update was provided from the Chair of the 
International Flood Panel and from the Department 
of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development 
and Communications on intermodal terminals. 

A presentation was provided by ARTC Calvert to Kagaru 
(C2K) project team and is available to view online at: 
inlandrail.com.au/sr-ccc 

The following information was provided to 
the committee: 

- A Cultural Heritage update 

- A Calvert to Kagaru project update 

- Information on the successful sponsorship 
and donations applicants from the last round 

- The next sponsorships and donations round closes 
30 April 2022. Pleasevisit: 
inlandrail.artc.com.au/opportunities/ 
sponsorships-and-donations/ 

- Results of a business capability development webinar 
held in November 2021 which can be viewed at: 
inlandrail.artc.com.au/opportunities/suppliers/ 

- Anyone attending a CCC meeting will be required to 
be fully vaccinated in 2022. 

Details of the next meeting will be advertised once 
confirmed. The meeting will be held both in person 
(COVID-permitting) and online. 

Kathy Baburin 
Chair, Scenic Rim and Ipswich Community 
Consultative Committee 


